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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2012-541
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Member Love at the request of the Jacksonville Historic Preservation Commission
Date of Introduction: August 24, 2012
Committee(s) of Reference: 

Date of Analysis: August 26, 2012
Type of Action: Designation of a contributing structure to a historic district
Bill Summary: The bill designates the property at 901 King Street as a contributing structure to the Riverside/Avondale designated historic district and makes the structure subject to the requirements and restrictions of the historic district regulations.
Background Information: When the Riverside/Avondale historic district was created in 1998 the structure was not designated as a contributing structure because it was believed that many significant architectural features had been removed from the exterior of the building and it therefore did not qualify for inclusion on the list of historically significant structures.  Subsequent renovation has since uncovered many of the important original features that were merely covered over, and the building is being restored to its original historically significant condition.  The Historic Preservation Commission recommends that the restored building be added to the list of designated contributing structures, thereby making any future exterior renovations or additions subject to the requirements of the historic district.
Policy Impact Area: Designation of historically significant structure
Fiscal Impact: Undetermined
Analyst: Clements
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